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        COMING EVENTS - 2013 

American Legion District 5 Meeting 

June 1 - 10 am 

Post 313 Hall & Club Room 

 

May’s Executive Board Mtg Rescheduled 

June 6 - 9:30 am 

Club Room 

 

Annual Pancake Breakfast 

July 4—8 am 

Larkspur City Parking Lot 

 

 

ONGOING EVENTS 
 

Coffee & Pastries 

Mondays & Thursdays 

9  - 10 am  (Club Room) 

 

Post 313 Breakfasts 

Second Wednesday 

8:30 - 10 am (Club Room) 

 

General Membership Meetings 

First Monday 

7:30 - 9 pm (Club Room) 

 

Executive Board Meetings  

Last Thursday 

9:30 am - 12 noon 

 
                 
 

I'd like to start with recognition for the completion of the 

seismic retrofit project led by David Stainbrook and his 

crew. CJ Carrillo and Chuck 

Heusser were on hand  often to 

help. 

 

The Memorial Day event at Civic 

Center was nicely done and well 

attended. Thanks to our 313 Aux-

iliary for their support and wreath/

flower gift presentation at the 

Monument Ceremony. President 

Elena Bartley is seen at right.  

Former president Pauline Angleman sold veteran made 

poppies at a booth on Magnolia Avenue earlier this year.   

 

Front landscaping is near completion with thanks to Lind-

say Laven and her friends from Marin Master Gardeners. 

We're working toward a fresh coat of paint on the Post and 

hoping for a new look in time for our July Fourth Pancake 

Breakfast. Be sure to mark this on your calendars.    

 

Our famous Gin Fizz booth will be open and proceeds go 

to help Boy and Girl Scouts and Little League. We can 

always use additional volunteers - don't be shy! 

 

We are hosting the District 5 Quarterly Meeting this Satur-

(Continued on page 3) 
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Commander Bob Means 
1stvicelegion313@gmail.com 415-924-5644 

1st VC/Membership Tom Beck 
trbeck@me.com 415-992-1743 
2nd Vice Commander Bill Brennen 
billnm@sbcglobal.net 415-927-0293 

3rd VC/Bar Manager Tad Craig 
tadcraig@comcast .net                               415-299-1891  

Past Commander  Gene Plocki 
americanlegion313@gmail.com 415-924-6283 

Facilities Manager   David Stainbrook 
davidstainbrook@yahoo.com 415-847-9156 
Sergeant-at-Arms                                 C.J. Carrillo    
carycjcarrillo@gmail.com                            415-637-8625                                                          
Adjutant John Farley 
yelrafnhoj@yahoo.com 415-924-8854 
  Deputy Adjutant                                        Russ Wallace 
kitruss@sbcglobal.net                                 415-492-2550 

Financial Officer/Property Mgmt. Will Kaefer 
willmary@pacbell.net 415-927-1043 

  Asst. Financial Officer John Farley 
     yelrafnhoj@yahoo.com                        415-924-8854 
  Asst. Property Mgmt. Bill Howard 
    Board of Health Liaison (Marin Country)       415-827-0227 
    City of Larkspur Liaison                       hwhoward@aol.com 

Historian Bob Bonderud 
bonderud@pacbell.net 415-457-4439 
Newsletter Editor/ 
  Asst. Adjutant Marilyn Bourke 
americanlegion313@gmail.com  415-924-6283 

Member-at-Large Jack Dennis 
hjdennis80@gmail.com 415-479-0749 

Member-at-Large Cecil Green 
 415-898-9901 

Member-at-Large Bill Howard 
 hwhoward@aol.com                                     415-924-0227                               

Chaplain Rev. Palmer O. Wilkins 
revrobinhood@aol.com 415-897-7859 

Service Officer                                    Sean Stephens 
veterans@marincounty.org                    415-473-6193 
 
  

Auxiliary Unit 
President                                            Elena  Bartley 
charcoal2@comcast.net 415-686-1589 

1st Vice President                                Donna Ford 
                                                            415-596-0996 
2nd Vice President Maxine Cohen 
                                                             415-924-3833 
Past President Pauline Angleman 
 415-924-3447 
Secretary Yolanda Fugate 
 415-924-0323 

Treasurer Merna McIntosh 
 415-924-4461 

Historian: Brenda McKown 
 415-927-7731 
Chaplain:                                      Margaret St. John 

 American Legion  
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Officers & Staff  
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 June 2013 

1 10 am 3:30 pm American Legion District 5 Mtg (Hall , Bar & Club Room) 

3 9 am 10 am Coffee 

3 7:30 pm 9 pm General Membership Meeting (Club Room) 

6 9 am 10 am Coffee followed by May’s rescheduled EBoard Mtg. 

10 9 am 10 am Coffee 

11 12 noon 2 pm Auxiliary Unit Meeting (Club Room) 

12 8:30 am 10 am Post Breakfast (Club Room) 

13 9 am 10 am Coffee 

16   Father’s Day 

17 9 am 10 am Coffee 

20 9 am 10 am Coffee 

24 9 am 10 am Coffee 

27 9 am 10 am Coffee 

27 9:30 am 12 noon Executive Committee Meeting (Club Room 

    

1 9 am  Pancake Breakfast Setup/Coffee 

1 7:30 pm 9 pm General Membership Mtg. Cancelled  due to Pancake Breakfast 

3    

4 8 am  Independence Day Pancake Breakfast (Hall, Bar, Club Room) 

5    

8 9 am  10 am Coffee 

9 12 noon 2 pm Auxiliary Unit Meeting (Club Room) 

10 8:30 am 10 am Post Breakfast (Club Room) 

11 9 am 10 am Coffee 

15 9 am 10 am Coffee 

18 9 am 10 am Coffee 

22 9 am 10 am Coffee 

25 9 am 10 am Coffee 

25 9:30 am 12 noon Executive Committee Meeting (Club Room) 

29 9 am 10 am Coffee 

    

    

    

    

July 2013 

For calendar updates, see the club 

room bulletin board & the post 

website: http://americanlegion313.org 

For Veteran’s Services, see http://

www.co.marin.ca.us/depts/HH/main/

ag/veterans.cfm 

Post 313 Breakfast 

Wednesday, June  12 

8:30—10 am in Club Room 

$5.00  (All you can eat!) 

 Includes fruit  juice, scrambled eggs with cheese, pancakes,  

bacon, sausage and coffee. 

  

Reservation:  signup in Club Room , call Bill Brennen (415-927-0393)  

or leave message at the Post (415-924-6283). 
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day and I anticipate a fine showing by our Post due to the 

selfless efforts of our crew of volunteers and officers. 

Honorable mention to Bill and Dan Brennan for the lunch-

eon effort. 

Keep an eye out for emails from 313 as we do hold spon-

taneous events and it is the best way to get the word out. 

See you here July Fourth,  

Bob Means 

 

 To Members, Auxiliary and all Interested Parties, 
 As I become more settled in to my office of Command, 

ideas pop up and I'd like to share with you. 

 There are many ways you may help Post 313. Our operat-

ing expenses are derived primarily from our two perma-

nent tenants and we have some net income from hall rent-

als. Dues payments are kept primarily at National Head-

quarters for the benefit of all Posts and those issues they 

represent. 

   So, here's ideas for you: 

        We can use paint supplies for the current project. 

        We can use drip irrigation supplies for landscaping. 

  I've about used up all the above I have had left-over from 

my home projects but I'll bet many of you have supplies to 

contribute. If you have some of the above, we can use it. 

   On this subject, think of a monetary donation. We're ful-

ly tax deductible and your help can assist our goal of up-

grading our aging facilities. We need to get our exterior 

appearance up to neighborhood standards. Our Hall re-

strooms are in need of upgrading. With these improve-

ments, we can expect more Hall rentals, leading to in-

creased rental income. We can then use this income to fur-

ther our mission of assistance to Veterans, those currently 

serving and all the others we support here at American 

Legion Twin Cities Post 313. 

    Stay in touch, help where you can. 

 

 

 

Membership . . . as some may know, American Legion 

membership numbers are on a fiscal year, ending 

6/30.  According to the state, we have exceeded our goal 

of 173 members.  Actually, the count according to state is 

180 for Post 313 with almost 5 weeks yet to go.  Although 

I am new to Post 313, I am told we are at record member-

ship.  I would imagine by 6/30 we will probably have add-

ed a few more on top of 180.  For 2014, double century 

might actually be reachable.   

 

For the hall, we have fixed the outlet in the corner where 

the old light control panel used to be, as well as touched 

up the stain where we had bare wood.  Next up is fixing 

the fire extinguisher glass case by the double doors.  We're 

trying to get at least one thing fixed every month.  It's 

the tortoise vs the hare.  

 

We have the District 5 meeting coming up Saturday, 

June 1st at our post.  Bill Brennan is chairing this event 

and a number of us will be working with him to make 

this event a success.  We will have coffee service, serve 

lunch and have the bar open.  We want this event to be a 

great reflection on out post and making a little money on 

it is never a bad thing.  My door is always open.  

 

California American Legion Boys’ State Pro-

gram 2013.   On Sun-

day, May 19, 2013, Boys’ 

State hosted a luncheon 

and a very informative 

and detailed orientation 

meeting in Santa Rosa.  

Matthew Friend, the Red-

wood High School stu-

dent sponsored by Post 

313, attended along with 

his parents Margo and 

Peter Friend.  Gene 

First Vice Tom Beck 



 

 

 

Auxiliary News - President Elena Bartley 

 

 

We want to thank everyone for all their support to our 

Auxiliary this past year. It has helped many 

veterans & military personnel, overseas & here. Also, 

thank you for the great support in May for Poppy Month. 

It's been a tradition since 1924. It was good to see the 

community pitching in as always.  I'm sure everyone is 

looking forward to a nice summer. I know I am! Enjoy!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Work Begins on Landscaping at Post 


